LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

January 13, 2011
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the school Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Emily Robbins, co chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Jill McIntyre, and Kim Jiranek.  There were two guests, Shelly Simpson, fifth grade teacher, and Penny O’Neal third grade teacher.
11-023 motion to accept the agenda was made by Emily Robbins and seconded by Kim Jiranek.  Motion carried.
Minutes of the November 11, 2010, SBDM Council Meeting was reviewed.  11-024 motion to accept the minutes was made by Emily Robbins and seconded by Jill McIntyre.   Motion carried.
Minutes of the December 1, 2010, Called Meeting was reviewed.  11-025 Motion to accept the minutes was made by Emily Robbins and seconded by Jill McIntyre.  Motion carried.
Minutes of the December 15, 2010, Called Meeting was reviewed.  11-026 Motion to accept the minutes was made by Kim Jiranek and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.

Shelly Haun, fifth grade teacher, shared with the SBDM Council experiences she and Rachelle Gray, also a fifth grade teacher, shared while serving as national presenters at The Social Studies National Conference held in Denver, Colorado, in November.  
Penny Oneal reported to the SBDM Council on Assessing Student Achievement in the third grade.  Third Grade teachers are using the following methods of assessment with their students; pre/post tests, common assessments KTCC format, Map, Compass Learning, skill groups and learning checks.
Implementation and Impact Checks have been completed.
 Financial reports for November and December were reviewed by the SBDM Council.

KETS Goals and Outcomes were presented to the SBDM Council from the technology committee. 11-27 Motion to accept the KETS Goals and Outcomes as presented was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Emily Robbins.  Motion carried.
Jill McIntyre, committee chair for the Arts and Humanities committee, reported on the process our school is using to help develop the Arts and Humanities Review guide being developed by the district.  School assistant principals have been assigned by the district to help with this task
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

Attendance Reports were presented to the SBDM Council.

Final read of policy # 08.05 Enhancing Student Achievement was presented to the SBDM Council.  Motion 11-28 to accept this policy was made by Alana Wooldridge and seconded by Jill McIntyre.  Motion carried.

The first read on revisions to policy #08.03 Language Arts/Reading/Writing was presented to the SBDM Council for review.
Policy #08.02 School Curriculum was presented to the SBDM Council for review.  This policy will be presented to the SBDM Council for the first at the February 10, 2011, SBDM Council Meeting.
Professional Learning Clubs are currently working with A.S.C.D.  
 Motion 11-029 to adjourn was made by Jill McIntyre and seconded by Alana Wooldridge.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
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